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Hello Lions, Lioness and Leo's: 

 We are now into November already! Time really flies when you are having fun! As of 
November, we have visited twenty Lions Clubs.  

On October 28, 2017, we held a Membership Summit Meeting at the Modern Maturity 
Center for District 22-D. Ideas were presented and were brilliant strategies, but we always 
welcome more. The next time you hear that we are having a membership meeting, please 
plan on attending. We have a great Leader GMT Ed Springer. 

Friday, November 3, 2017, Lion Kathy and myself were invited to have dinner with DG 
Paul Rufe from 22-A. Other guests included PID Ed Lechius and wife Elaine, Rowe 
Haywood and his wife Senora, Dan Scott and Bob and Angela Bruce. It was a great time 
together. The next night was an evening of fun at the 22-A Social.  

Our District 22-D will be hosting Visually Impaired Parties in each Region. Region III will 
hold their party at the Laurel Fire Company on December 5, 2017. Region II will be 
holding their party on December 7, 2017 at The Harrington Moose Lodge. Region I will be 
holding their party on December 9, 2017 at Wilmington University from 4 to 7 p.m. Please 
join us for an evening of laughter and fun! 

Invite your Global Action Team (GAT) to speak at your clubs and any Zone meetings. 
They are GLT PDG Cheryl Jones, GMT Lion Ed Springer and GST is Lion Kenny Vincent. 
They are great speakers! 

As we move on for the rest of 2017, don’t forget to do your service work, fundraisers and 
take care of your clubs and community. Always remember the more 
Lions we have, the better we can serve our community and world.  

 May we always remember (The Power of We)  

Our Motto-(We Serve) 

Thank you and God Bless all Lions of 22-D, 

DG Charles Taylor 

DG Charlie’s Message 
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Having the Courage 

 

Dear Fellow Lions, 

I am sitting here looking at Lions Clubs International, looking at all the wonderful projects each club 
is conducting for their communities to make it a much better place than before.  So I guess we all 
have a little scouting in each of us because we want to leave the place better then when we came 
here.  Of course it is not easy to do this but with the 1,268 members we have in this district it has 
been a little easier to complete these projects that are being done. 

I am having so much fun traveling with District Governor Charlie; there have been some many 
laughs as we are traveling in his van to get to the clubs. But there are many things he has shared 
with me that will help me next year.  Just as PDG Jim Coverdale and PDG Glenn Williams did in 
their years of sharing what they learned and wanted to pass onto me.  There are great hopes that 
there are other Lions that wish to step up and become great leaders for this wonderful dis-
trict.  Whether you know it or not you are a great leader just as a Lion.  When you joined the club 
you were willing to take that step forward and become a person that is willing to help others both in 
your club and in your community.  You are also willing to let your friends and other people know that 
you’re a Lion; you don’t hide that fact.  This is yet another sign of a person that is not afraid to step 
forward and become a leader. As I am starting to put the cabinet together for next year I am doing 
the same as the ones before me have done.  That is to take those leaders and give them a roll so 
that they do understand that they are a great leader. 

When I wrote this article there were only seventy two days until Christmas.  WOW, there are not 
many days left until Christmas.   So as we Lions go about our daily lives let’s not forget those 
Thanksgiving baskets, Christmas baskets, adopt-a-family and any other projects we do to help the 
needs of people within our own communities.  The items in the basket or the box that is given to the 
family may very well be the only nice thing that happens to them this year.  So let it warm your heart 
as it has warmed the heart of the person or family that received the gift. 

I am so looking forward to the District Governor’s Ball.  Without a doubt his ball committee will put 
on yet another phenomenon event.  Since it is in the first weekend of December I kind of treat it like 
the first Christmas party of the season.  To me Christmas parties are always so much fun; they bring 
out the best dresses and jackets of the season.  As well as seeing everyone with a huge smile on 
their face celebrating the wonders of the governor. 

The other three events that are always so much fun are the three region VIP parties that are done 
each year.  Each region does a great job in putting on a Christmas party that no one will ever for-
get.  And each region is different in what they do for the party that they put on. Region one  does a 
nice sit down dinner with other activities; region two, as well has having a dinner they have clowns 
with face painting, a DJ with the LEO’s dancing, region three has beautiful tables set up  with a 
great dinner and they have the Humanaires sign Christmas songs.  So as anyone can see all three 
regions have great parties. 

 

1VDG John Burris 

 
 

 

 

First Vice District Governor 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  



 

 3 

 Dear Lions: 

First I would like to apologize to any club that I have missed putting something in the Bulletin 

that you have sent me.  I am trying my best but I get many items close to the deadline and it 

becomes a little overwhelming.  

I would also like to thank all the clubs who do send me information for the Bulletin.  We had 23 

clubs submit either a newsletter or summary for the Club Happenings this month. 

I’d like to remind everyone to send me your news from your club.  Whether it is in the form of a 

newsletter or you designate someone in your club to send me an email with information about 

what your club is doing I’ll do my best to get it in the Bulletin.  Also don’t forget to send me the 

information about your fundraisers.   

 

                                                THIS IS YOUR BULLETIN!!!   

The email address for sending information to me is begailkrebs@gmail.com   Please send your 

information in word and NOT in PDF.  This makes if easier to copy as I am not a computer 

geek.  For some reason Publisher does not work with PDF’s. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions. 

I hope everyone has a HAPPY THANKSGIVING!!!  Don’t eat too much turkey!!! 

ENJOY!!!!!       Yours in Lionism, 

      PCS Gail Krebs 

      Bulletin Editor  

 

              

         

 

 

Notes from the Editor 

MOVING FORWARD TO SC ORE 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

           

Delaware Lions Sight Team met on October 28, 2017 at the Grace Church in Milton to sort eye glasses.  
The team worked harrd for 2 1/2 hours to the job done.h 

Lions John Monahan, Gary Spires, Jack Bauer, Tom Spires,  Tom Molnar, Bonnie Blades, Ed and Lucille 
Short. and Tom Salerno along with PCC Clyde Bragg and PDG Bob Daniels helped with the sorting and 
packing. 
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            VISITATIONS 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  

       VISITATIONS  

 

        NEW CASTLE HUNDRED 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  

CORRECTIONS TO ROSTER BOOK  

Change of Meeting Location for Milford Lions Club 

 

Starting November 9th the Milford Lions Club will be meeting at the Rookery North, Milford at 6:30 pm. 

Rookery North is located at 6152 S. Rehoboth Blvd | Milford, DE 19963. (The DLF Breakfast has been 
held there in recent years) 
 

Lions who want to visit need to arrive around 6-6:15pm. All visitations must call the Secretary, Clyde 
Bragg @ 302-284-8052 no later than 12noon on the Tuesday prior to the meeting.  

 

on page 44 correct the address for PDG Robert Daniels to: 

 

PDG Robert L. Daniels 

175 Oak Hill School Road 

Townsend, De. 19734 

 

Page 12 

ZC Tammy Poppe    New email address is tammy_poppe@verizon.net 

 

Page 46 

Delmar’s President’s PCS John McDonnell 

email address has changed to dmclavfw@yahoo.com 

tel:(302)%20284-8052
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MOVING FORWARD TO  S CORE   

DISTRICT EVENTS 2017-2018 

22 – D Cabinet Meetings 
February 7, 2018 (3rd)   Modern Maturity Center – Dover  6:30 pm 

April 15, 2018 (4th)        Modern Maturity Center - Dover  1:00 pm 

 

MD – 22 Socials   
District D –          Harrington Casino  December 2, 2017 

District B -            Easton, MD                                    March 4, 2018 

District C –           Bowie, MD                                             April 21, 2018 

District 22 – D Events 2017 
DLF Board Meeting           November 26, 2017 

Governor’s Ball – Harrington, DE          December 2, 2017 

Visually Impaired Party Region 3          December 5, 2017     

Visually Impaired Party Region2          December 7, 2017    

Visually Impaired Party Region 1                 December 9, 2017    

2018 

Melvin Jones Breakfast                     January 13, 2018  

DLF Board Meeting           January 16, 2018 

Polar Bear Plunge                     February 4, 2018 

Third Cabinet Meeting                    February 7, 2018 

DLF Breakfast      February 17, 2018  

22-B Social      March 4, 2018 

LVRF Vision Days      March 2018 

Bowling Tournament                                                     March 11, 2018 

Mid-Winter Social     March 17, 2018 

DLF Board      March 20, 2018  

Leader Dog – North     March 26, 2018  

Leader Dog – South     March 27, 2018  

Delaware State Day  

LVRF Breakfast                                                             April 7, 2018   

Fourth Cabinet Meeting    April 15, 2018 

22-C Social    April 21, 2018 

DLF Walk     April 29, 2018 

MD22 Convention – Ocean City, MD    May 7-10, 2018 

DLF Board Meeting     May 22, 2018  

Memorial Day Parade    May 28, 2018  

Special Olympics Games 

Blue/Gold Football Game                                           June 23, 2018  

LCI Convention – Las Vegas, NV                                June 29-July 3, 2018   
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

           VISITATION SCHEDULE 

Visitation Schedule for 2017-2018 

 
November 20 6:30  Seaford Lions Club 

     Seaford Lioness Club                     3rd Monday 

 

January 4  6:30  Wilmington Manor Lions Club  1st Thursday 

January 9  6:29  Smyrna Lions Club    2nd Tuesday 

January 10  6:30  Rehoboth Beach Lions Club  2nd Wednesday 

January 15  6:30  Frederica Spring Creek Lions Club 3rd Monday 

January 17  6:30  Capitol City Lions Club   3rd Wednesday 

January 22  6:30  Camden Wyoming Lions Club  4th Monday 

 

February 5  6:30  Brookside Lions Club   1st Monday 

February 12  6:30  Harrington Lions Club   2nd Monday 

February 19  6:30  Greenwood Lions Club   3rd Monday 

 

TBD     DSU Campus Lions Club   TBD 
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C LUB HAPPENINGS 

 

BELLEFONTE BRANCH CLUB 

   

The Bellefonte Branch of the Claymont Lions had several successful events in the month of October. 
They conducted a Safe Trick or Treat event in Edgemoor Gardens and had a record turn out for the last 
Bellefonte Farmer's Market for the Season.  Membership is on the rise and Branch Club President Lion 
Daniel Elkins attended the Emerging Lions Leadership Institute in Denver! 

   

BROOKISDE  LIONS CLUB  

 

Brookside Lions have 2 eye screenings scheduled this month at preschools.  Lion Fred has been 
demonstrating the machine to a couple of clubs so they start doing eye screenings. 

Two former members have joined our club again, welcome back Tina and Tommy. 

We will be providing food for 2 families for Thanksgiving. 

We have sent hospital equipment, food and water to the island of Dominica to help from the devastation 
from the hurricane. 

If any club is planning a visitation, we will not be having a dinner meeting in December and our January 
dinner meeting will be the third Monday, January 15, 2018 at Michael's Restaurant. 

HAPPY THANKSGIVING 

 

CLAYTON LIONS CLUB 

Since our last newsletter, Clayton Lions had their pancake breakfast and stood in front of PNC Bank and 
collected for 
Vision Days. 

 

 

 

                                                                               

                                                                              

  

 

  

 Two of our members put American flags in front of houses in the town of Smyrna in celebration of 
Veteran’s Day. 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 
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CAPITOL CITY LIONS CLUB 

 

During the month, we collected 216 pairs of used eyeglasses and 34 pairs of sunglasses.  We also, collected 
13 pounds 5.2 ounces of food for the food pantry. 

 

Members of the Capitol City Lions attended the  

60th Anniversary of the Lions Eye Bank of Delaware  

Valley at Dover Downs 19 October.  From left, back  

row, Lions Mary Ann Delgado, Lion Warren Fairess,  

and Lion Ron Cox.  Front row, left, Lion Joyce Damask,  

Lion Melvin Nace, Lion Stan Leczner and his wife, Ginny. 

 

 

 

 

Past District Governor Dave Jones of the Lions Bank of  

Delaware Valley presented a 100% Participation Award  

to the Capitol City Lions to President Lion Melvin Nace  

at the District 22-D Sight Night at Dover Downs. 

 

 

 

The Co-Chairperson of Special Olympics for Lions  

District 22-D, Lion Barbara Spence, attended our  

meeting at the Countrie Eatery on 25 October to  

discuss what the Special Olympics have been doing  

and how it effects the community.  She brought a  

Special Olympian, Alex Sklar, who talked about  

how the Special Olympics has helped him and 

improved his life.  Capitol City Lions President Melvin  

Nace, on right, presented Lion Barbara a check to  

help with the great work the Special Olympics does. 

 

Past International Director, Ted Reiver in center,  

inducted two new members into the Capitol City  

Lions, second from left, Lion Steve Martin and   

second from right Vicki Martin.  On the far right  

is Lion Joyce Damask, the sponsor of Lion Vicki  

and on the left is Lion Melvin Nace standing in for  

Lion Ron Cox, sponsor of Lion Steve.   

Congratulations to the two new lions. 

                              Capitol City Continued on next page  

 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 
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CAPITOL COTY LIONS CLUB (CONTINUED) 

 

 

Chad Martin, son of our two new lions, brought  

the Capitol City Lions a bag of used eyeglasses  

to our meeting on 25 October at the Countrie Eatery.   

Chad has made a project of collecting eyeglasses  

from his church and neighbor to help those in need.   

Thanks Chad. 

 

 

 

On Saturday, 28 October, we completed a road  

cleanup on Andrews Lake Road.  We collected  

seven bags of trash and several larger items.   

From left, in back Lion Stan Leczner, and in front,  

Chad Martin and his mother, Lion Vicki Martin.   

Lion Melvin Nace is on the right, while Lion Warren  

Fairess is taking the picture. 

 

 

During the month, Capitol City Lions completed children eye screening at two day cares.  We 
screened 31 children and referred 7.   

We completed a Vision Days fundraiser on 7 & 8 October at a local grocery store and received 
donations of $503.00 and sold $86.00 worth of car tickets. 

On 11 October, we made a visitation to Clayton Lions.  We had three members attend the cabinet 
meeting and five lions attended the Lions Eye Bank of Delaware Valley Sight Night. 

On the 27th we had a table at Spence's and sold $38.00 worth of items.  On 28 October we had 
members complete a Road Cleanup on Andrews Lake Road. 

 

CLAYMONT LIONS CLUB 

Thanks to Lion Fred Powell and his committee we had a very successful Fall Pancake Breakfast at 
the Claymont Fire Company on October 28th.  582 meals were served.  Christmas Tree Chairs PCT 
Dick Gackenbach, PCC Lee Bird and Lion Tom McDonough are busy getting ready for the Trees 
which will be delivered and unloaded on Friday, November 24th.   

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

     CLUB HAPPENINGS 
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FREDERICA S[RING CREEK LION CLUB  
 
Since the last issue of this Bulletin, we held a Chinese Auction, delivered Underwear to East & North 
nurses, held a Vision Days Fundraiser at Texas Roadhouse, completed Preschool Vision Screening at 
Lake Forest East and North and six of our members cleaned our Adopt-A- Highway Road, where we 
collected 4 bags of trash. We also held our first Quarter Auction! Our club would like to thank everyone 
who came to or donated to the Quarter Auction. It was a very successful new fundraiser for us!                               
We are preparing to assemble 20 Thanksgiving Boxes, decorate a tree at Milford Grottos to benefit DLF 
and will begin shopping for our 2 Christmas Families soon. We continue selling $$ For Scholars tickets, 
if you have not purchased one yet. You can’t win the $500 if you don’t have a ticket! 

Preparing for Quarter Auction 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

             CLUB HAPPENINGS 

DEWEY BEACH LIONS CLUB 

Some of our members attended Lions Eye Bankk of Delaware Valley Sight Night on October 19th where 
the club received 100% Participation Award (Equivalent to $10.00 donation for every member in a club) 
and Ambassador Award (($2,500 or more donation from a club).  

We recently presented 97 pairs of eye glasses and 22 pairs of sunglasses to the Delaware Lions Sight 
Team. 

GLASGOW LIONS CLUB 

We still collect the little aluminum can tables that are given to Lion Al for the Ronald McDonald House.. 

Members of the club are busy selling the car Raffle tickets. As of October 15 we had sold just over 1800 
tickets out of thr 2000 we received. 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

       CLUB HAPPENINGS 

HARRINGTON LIONS CLUB 

We are looking forward to a fun and busy December. Our club is entering a float in the Harrington 
Christmas Parade on Dec 1. Excited about the Governors Ball on Dec 2 as we have the honor of 
celebrating with one of our members DG Charles Taylor.  Dec 7 is the Visually Impaired Christmas 
party where the turn out is always great. 

And our own club Christmas party is coming up, where we take the opportunity to collect hats,gloves 
and scarves for the elementary school children in our community. We are also getting Christmas food 
baskets put together for our community, 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Harrington’s Quarter Auction  

                                                                                               Harrington’s Road Clean up on 10-21 

 

 

LAUREL LIONS CLUB 
 

Laurel Lions held their annual Journey for Sight on November 5 at Trap Pond. It was a great day with 
glorious weather! Shout out to the many Lions who served in registration, checkpoints, start up, safety, 
photography, and race administrators. The Lions and Laurel community pulled together and made this 
a wonderful event! Special thanks to Lion Wendy Dolby for coordinating with KL Vernon Proctor, Lion 
Mark Rubino who collected the most pledges, and to the Trinity Church Group who brought in $835.00 
in pledges and donated their entire earnings back to the Club. With refreshments and trophies 
donated, the Lions made over $2500. 

 

 

 

(Picture attached) Journey for Sight trophy winners with 
KL Vernon Proctor. These were the people that crossed 
the finish line first in their respective age category.  First 
Senior Male – Brett Shockley; First Senior Female – 
Jeanne Wood; First Junior Male – Michael Hawkins, 
and First Junior Female – Chelsea Littleton. 
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         CLUB HAPPENINGS 

LEWES LIONS CLUB 

This year’s turkey shoot will take place at tTommy Engel’s jome on Saturday, November 18th at 9:00 am. 
Hope to see you there. 

DG Charles Taylor and his Cabinet made their official visit at our October dinner meeting. His speech was 
well accepted and jh also handed out several club awards. 

 

LORD BALTIMORE LIONS CLUB 

October has been a busy month for Lord Baltimore.  The month started off with a visit from DG Charles 
Taylor and his entire cabinet. We all wore our favorite team jersey.  Sold discount coupons at Boscov’s. 
Nine of our members attended DE Eye Bank Sight Night dinner in Dover. Five of us attend the District 
Orientation at Dewey Beach Club House on Oct. 21 and 7 of us we were back at Dewey Beach Club for 
our Zone Meeting on Oct. 24

th
.  We had a speaker from ATTACK Addiction and we recommend her 

highly, she had a lot of good information. We completed two vision screenings at John Clayton and Lord 
Baltimore Elementary Schools, screening 266 children. Our club members continue to volunteer at the DE 
Food Bank the last Friday of each month in Milford. Cops & Goblins at John West Park in Ocean View 
was cancelled due to bad weather on Oct. 29

th
, so we took all our bags of candy to Mariners Bethel 

Church the same night and participated in-doors at their Trunk or Treat Night. 

 

MIDDLETOWN LIONS CLUB 

During the month of October we collected 130 regular eyeglasses, 65 sunglasses and 25 child 
eyeglasses for a total of 220 from various recycle eyeglass boxes placed throughout Middletown.  

We will be ringing the bell for the Salvation Army again this year.  Lion Becky will have the dates available 
at the November meeting so please check your calendars to see what date best suits your schedule.   

We will be hosting the 1st and 2nd prize winners of the Peace Poster contest at our November meeting. 

 

MIDWAY LIONS CLUB 

 

We have completed two eye screenings where we completed 37 exams and had one referral.. 

Lion Ann Petzold will be collecting items for the food baskets in the parking lot before each of our 
meetings in November. On December 18th we will be having our Christmas luncheon.  Please plan on 
attending and as usual spouses and friends are more than welcome. 
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MILFORD LIONS CLUB 

The Milford Lions spent the crisp, cool Fall morning of Nov. 4
th
 doing their semi-annual clean-up of the Un-

ion Cemetery in Milford.  A lot of work was accomplished as well as some good fellowship.  Anoth-

er successful  Food Drive to support the Milford Community Food Pantry was held on Oct. 27 & 28 by the 

Milford Lions Club.  Through the generous donations  from the Milford community, 1532 items and $278 

were given to the pantry housed at Avenue UMC. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MILTON LIONS CLUB 
 
Two members received Centennial Membership Awards from LCI, Regina Coverdale and Frank Payton Jr. 

GMT Ed Springer and GLT Cheryl Jones were speakers at our Nov. 13th meeting. 

As of this date, PDG Jim has sold 1,000 pounds of Sweet Potatoes. More to sell call in your orders! 

On November 25th is the Tree Lighting in the Park. Milton Lions will be giving away free cocoa. 

Still selling Car Raffles Tickets, lending Hospital Equipment and building Ramps. 

 
MURDERKILL LIONS CLUB 

 
The Murderkill Lions Club completed their bi-annual 
Adopt-a-Highway cleanup of Frederica Road on 21 Oct 
2017.  27 Bags of trash were collected along with two 
tires and a microwave.  From left to right are Telford Rag-
er, Patricia Levan, Karen Fitzpatrick, King Lion Chuck 
Sapp, Tom Salerno, Tim Sarchett and Dana Leon-
ard.  Photo by Brian  Leonard. 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 
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MILLSBORO LIONS CLUB 

Millsboro Lions continue with their Fritter Shack on November 17, 
18 and in December on the 1,2,8, and 9th.  Hours are 10 to 6 on 
Fridays and 10 to 2 on Saturdays.  Crab Cakes, Soft Shells as well 
as those famous 6 - 8 oysters (whole) per fritter sandwiches.  Come 
see us in the Town Center Parking Lot on Mitchell Street and 
Wilson Highway. 

  

 

 

Lion Bea Shockley recently celebrated 92 years of wisdom and love 
with family and friends.  Thank you to the many Lions and clubs that 
sent her greetings to celebrate.  Lion Bea is the widow of PDG Tom 
Shockley and the mother of PDG Mary Lee Phillips. 

 

 

 

 

 

NEW CASTLE HUNDRED LIONS CLUB 
 

Members are actively preparing for the upcoming Food Baskets for the Needy project followed by the semi-
annual Pancake Breakfast to be held on December 2, 2017 at the Good Will Fire Hall in New Castle. The 
Club is anxiously awaiting the arrival of their new vests. Preparations are being finalized for the installation 
of two Centennial Trees in recognition of the 100

th
 Anniversary of Lionism. They will be planted in front of 

the “Old Courthouse”in New Castle. Two new members were installed by DG Charlie during his official visit 
to the Club. They are Wendy and Jacob Campbell, wife and son of Lion Steve Campbell. We have 
prospects in the pipeline. 
 

 

NEWARK LIONS CLUB 

 

If you are planning a visitation to our club in the next three months please call to find out where we will be 
meeting . 

We have completed two eye screenings and we have 3 scheduled. 

We held our semi-annual pancake breakfast on October 28th.  We had a lot a help from members along 
with the Delta Gemma Sorority.  

Our own, RC Tim Dalby, is busy planning the Region 1 Christmas Party for the Visually Impaired to be held 
on December 9th at Wilmington University.     

 

 

 

    CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 
MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

            CLUB HAPPENINGS 

REHOBOTH BEACH LIONS CLUB 
 
On Sunday, November 19th we will be filling boxes at the west sign new beginnings club house for the 
less fortunate this holiday season.  
We are busy selling our nuts.  We’ve sold at the cabinet meeting and zone meeting plus various clubs 
who buy nuts from us. 
It is with heavy hearts the club along with the people from their development that we bid farewell to Lions 
Ken & Moe Pyle.  They are moving to an Assisted leaving home In hanover, Pennsylvania. 
 
 
WILMINGTON MANOR LIONS CLUB  
The Holidays are upon us ! We are excited and looking forward to : 

Finishing our eye screening for this year and getting our schedule ready for 2018 

Going to the Governor's Ball to honor DG Charlie & First Lady Kathy ! 

Our Wilmington Manor Lions Club Christmas Party on December 7 

Helping with the Party for the Visually Impaired on December 9 ! 

Happy Holidays from the Wilmington Manor Pride ! 

 
 
WILMINGTON GATEWAY LIONS CLUB  
 

Wilmington Gateway participated in Friends Helping Friends Day at Boscov's Department Store. 

Our newest member, Dr. Glenda Townsend, performed 64 hours of community service in Haiti. 
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22D NEW MEMBERS 

Tina M, Fields                    Sponsor—Fred Williamson           Brookside Lions 

Tommy R. Fields               Sponsor—Fred Williamson           Brookside Lions          

Tennell Brown                   Sponsor- Daniel Elkins                 Claymont Lions  

                                                                                               (Bellefonte Branch) 

Candice Richard               Sponsor– Daniel Elkins                Claymont Lions  

                                                                                               (Bellefonte Branch) 

Lee Sylvester                    Sponsor—Daniel Elkins                Claymont Lions  

                                                                                               (Bellefonte Branch) 

Michael G. Wilson            Sponsor—Daniel Elkins                 Claymont Lions 

                                                                                                (Bellefonte Branch) 

Paul J. Bauer                 Sponsor—Robert Frederick         Dewey Beach Lions 
Michael A. Bellaty         Sponsor—Wayne Steele               Dewey Beach Lions   
Marilyn W. Bryant         Sponsor—Melissa Clink                Dewey Beach Lions  
Jeffrey C, Warner        Sponsor Stephanie Przygocki      Dewey Beach Lions                                                  
Jean M Bioni                  Sponsor—Carolyn Pierce             Fenwick Island Lions 
Donna M. Carotenuto      Sponsor—Carolyn Miles              Fenwick Island Lions 
Ralph M. Carotenuto Sr  Sponsor—James Miles               Fenwick Island Lions  
Daniel A. Guy                  Sponsor—Lisa Hudson                Fenwick Island Lions 
Pat A. Guy                       Sponsor—Lisa Hudson               Fenwick Island Lions 
Linda M. Urban               Sponsor—Lisa Hudson               Fenwick Island Lions  
Daniel M. Sloane             Sponsor—Harry White             Midway Lions  
Jason L. Campbell          Sponsor—Stephen Campbell New Castle Hundred Lions 
Wendy S. Campbell        Sponsor—Stephen Campbell New Castle Hundred Lions 
Glenda Townsend           Sponsor—Geraldine Cochran Wilmington Gateway Lions
             
        
 

 

Obituaries 

  David Dawson of the Milford Lions Club passed away in October 2017 

 

 

 

 

. 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

Editor’s Note 

Please note names for the this page are taken from what has been reported to LCI.  If 
you don’t see a member of your club reported here that mean it has not been 
reported to LCI yet and it will appear on this page when it is reported. 
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                               NEWS FROM LCI  

 

Make Your Voice Heard in the Fight Against Diabetes 

Diabetes afflicts individuals, families and communities—including those we know and love. The statistics 
below are shocking, but we can change them through greater awareness, prevention, and treatment. 

 Diabetes is considered a global epidemic—642 million people will have diabetes (or 10% of the antici-
pated global population) by 2040 

 An estimated 422 million adults currently have diabetes 

 Diabetes is the sixth leading cause of death in the world, and the sixth leading cause of death among 
women 

 1 person dies every 7 seconds from diabetes 

 5 million people die annually from diabetes 

 50% of people with diabetes don't know they have it 

77% of people with diabetes live in low- and middle-income countries 

During our Worldwide Week of Service for Diabetes, November 13–19, 2017, 48,000 Lions Clubs world-
wide will be making important decisions about how to fight diabetes at the local level. 

 
Please attend this urgent meeting and encourage other members to, as well. If your club hasn't scheduled 
a meeting, contact your club officers immediately. 

 
Right now, you can also start making a difference by learning more about what Lions and Leos are doing 
for World Diabetes Day. Follow us! 
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                        NEWS FROM LCIF  

Dear Lions, 

  

As a leader of this organization, something I want you to know is that Lions Clubs International Foundation 
(LCIF) stands with Lions. LCIF helps Lions' projects reach more people and benefit more communities. Have 
you ever thought about if the service project in your community could have reached more people if provided 
additional resources? Have you ever been involved in a project that you wish could have helped more peo-
ple? LCIF grants are available to help you do that.  

  

Receiving a grant for your service project may seem like an abstract idea, but it is possible to accomplish 
this for your own community. The donations that LCIF receives go directly to Lions who apply for grants and 
meet the required criteria. 

 
Think about the service projects your club is participating in. Can a grant make your projects more impactful 
to your community or the community you are serving? In addition, think about this the next time you consider 
giving a donation to LCIF.  

 
We have some exciting changes happening to our grants framework, so I hope you will talk with your club 
about LCIF and the potential grant opportunities available to you.  
  

Very truly yours,  
Chancellor Bob Corlew  
Your International President 

        LCIF NEWSLETTER 
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NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT  

Lions Clubs International  

District 22-D 

Annual Melvin Jones Breakfast 

Dear Lions, Lionessess and Leos: 

 

Each year District 22-D holds a breakfast to honor our founder Melvin Jones.  We also honor all Melvin Jones 
Fellows and new Melvin Jones recipients.  This year the event will be held on:  

 JANUARY 13, 2018 

MODERN MATURITY CENTER 

1121 FORREST AVENUE, DOVER, DE 19904 

LONGWOOD BALL ROOM 

ARRIVAL 8:30 AM MEETING BEGINS 9:00 AM 

COST—$18.00 PER PERSON 

This event is open to all Lions, Lionesses, Leos and guests.  Prepare yourself to be inspired by this important 
celebration.  Come learn how our organization began and how Melvin Jones’ vision carried Lions Club International 
into the 21st Century. 

 

If your club would like to present a Melvin Jones Fellowship to one of your members during this celebration, please 
let me know in advance.  What a great time to honor a fellow Lion, Lioness or Leo! 

 

Yours in Lionism, 

IPDG Glenn Williams                                                                                                      Don’t Wait! 

liongwilliams@verizon.net                                                                               Get your reservation in early 

Cell (302) 584-5661 Home (302)475-6720 

 

ABSOLUTE DEADLINE: January 3, 2018 

Please send this form with payment to: 

PCS Gail Krebs                                                                                                    Make checks payable to: 

P O Box 84                                                                                                                    District 22-D 

Claymont, DE  19703                                                                          (Checks must be sent in with reservations) 

(302) 477-1271 

 

Club Name______________________________________________________ Number Attending _____________ 

 

_____________________________________________   ______________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________   ______________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________   ______________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________   ______________________________________________ 
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NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT  

 

 

“WHERE YOUR MONEY WENT” 

A fifteen to twenty minute presentation consisting of a power 
point and video showing the completed Canine Development 
Center.   

Contact Leader Dog Chair Bob Jones  
(302-875-7767) to schedule this presentation  

              LEADER DOG CANINE DEVELOPMENT CENTER  

                                                       News frpm Region 3 Zone 2 

 
 

Fellow Lions, 

 

At the last zone 2 meeting we discussed how to help with the addiction epidemic that is affecting so 
many in our area.  You may be aware that Delmarva Teen Challenge has been working to help men 
from all over Delmarva recover for 9 years. 202 men have graduated this one year residential program 
with an 80% success rate.  They are now in the process of opening a women's center in Bridgeville on 
an 80 acre campus at the former location of The Cedar Academy.  The are are many needs to get the 
doors open and continued support is necessary to operate this facility.   

 

December 9th at 10 AM , we will be hosting a presentation and tour of the facility for all of the Lion's 
clubs in our area to see how we can help.  The address is 10936 Leadership Way, Bridgeville, DE 
19933. We will have coffee and donuts and should be done in about 90 minutes.  We are hopeful that 
every club in our area will send a representative to this presentation and support this zone/region pro-
ject. 

 

Bob Carey the director of Delmarva Teen Challenge is included in this email so please feel free to reply 
all with any questions you would like answered at the presentation. Also please respond if you or some-
one from your club can attend so we know how many to expect. 

 

Thank you for your service in Lionism, 

 

Sincerely, 

Lion Frank Parks 

Zone 2 Chair 

Seaford Lion's Club 
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          NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT  

Serving/Mentoring = That Lion Feeling 

 

On Monday morning Nov. 13th. I meet my Mentee at the Selbyville Middle School.  I feel so strongly 
about this program that I wanted to share the opportunity with my Delaware Lions.  If you have questions 
about the Delaware mentoring program call 302-686-2122 for Jennifer Marek or contact your local school 
coordinator.  Less than an hour a week from Oct. to May/June is all that is asked.  No academics are 
involved just be the young person's adult friend.  Background check, a one day 3 hr. class and a 
discussion with the school coordinator to find the best match and you are on your way.  Classes are still 
being scheduled.  There are many more future citizens in need a mentoring.  There is also a great need 
for male mentors.   

 

Give me a call in a couple weeks and I will give you a more personal perspective on the program.  Lion 
Paul Bolton LBLC 301-774-5084 

 

  How does a mentoring a student help?                                        The benefits of mentoring are well 
documented. Studies by Big Brothers Big Sisters of Delaware and Creative Mentoring have found the 
following improvements by youth: 

81% exhibit improved self-confidence, self-esteem, and self-control 
61% show an improved attitude toward learning 
46% are less likely to start using illegal drugs 
52% are less likely to skip school                                
27% are less likely to start drinking 

 

Do not wait for leaders; do it alone, person to person. 

Mother Teresa 

Hello Again, 

 

FYI  I meet my mentee today and I was very impressed.  He is a nice young man in the 7th grade.  I am 
looking forward to becoming his friend in the weeks/months to come.  I have an announcement of a 
special opportunity for Lions in the District.  The zone/clubs in the area are committed to helping people 
with drug use disorders.  Frank Parks the zone chair of Bridgeville is telling us about an organization 
that he is personally aware of called Teen Challenge http://www.delawareteenchallenge.org/
home.html  They have obtained an old boys academy with 80 acres in Bridgeville.  They have made 
some repairs and will need help with additional repairs, (work days for Lions perhaps), matching funds, 
and other items with the expectation of opening in  the Spring.  The plan is for this to be a woman's 
facility for about 20+ with the ability to take care of their children under 6yrs.  The help offered is a one 
year program and is faith based, reasonably priced and no one will be turned away.  On Sat. Dec. 9th. 
if it can be arranged a meeting/open house is planned to show off the facility and the renovations that 
have been completed from tentatively 10-12 AM.  Frank is going to send me some more information 
and I would like to send it to you for the NOV newsletter and share it with the other Lions Clubs of 
Delaware who care and may want to help.  Please hold a little space and I will get something to you 
before you 15th deadline.     Hold the date.  Dec. 9th. 

 

Thanks,  Paul  301-774-5084 

The following two articles have been submitted by Lion Paul Bolton of the Lord Baltimore Lions Club. 

http://www.finestquotes.com/author_quotes-author-Mother%20Teresa-page-0.htm
http://www.delawareteenchallenge.org/home.html
http://www.delawareteenchallenge.org/home.html
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    NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT  

ENVIRONMENTAL NEWS  -  NOVEMBER 2017 

 The December 1
st
 deadline is quickly approaching for the District 22-D Environmental Photo Con-

test.  One 8x10 photo from your club must be sent to me at 30854 Hidden Lane, Ocean View, DE 19970 
by that date.  I am looking forward to seeing your great photos. 

 The Annual Coastal Cleanup on September 16
th
 this year netted about 4 tons of trash from the Del-

aware waterways and coastline.  Almost 1,600 volunteers worked 47 sites along 75 miles of shoreline, 
stretching from Wilmington to Fenwick Island. Officials said about one quarter of the trash consisted of 
recyclables mostly aluminum cans and glass and plastic beverage bottles. 

  Thank you to all Lion members who participated in this Environmental event.  

Lion Jack Bauer 
Environmental Chairman 22-D  

REGION 3 CHRISTMAS PARTY FOR THE 

                 VISUALLY IMPAIRED 

The region 3 annual Lions Christmas party for the visually impaired will be held on Tuesday, 
December 5 at the Laurel Fire Hall, 205 W 10

th
 street.  Doors will open at 5:30 and the party begins 

at 6:30.  (so arrive early!) 

 

Dinner will be prepared by the ladies auxiliary, entertainment will be provided by the Humanaires, 
and there will be a special guest appearance from jolly Saint Nick!  We need help from members in 
every club in the region to provide assistance and transportation for our guests. 

 

Reservations are required by November 21. 

All meals are $17.00.  

 

RC Lion Lloyd Schmitz 

32601 Minnesota Street 

Lewes DE 19958 

(302) 645-0880 

lkschmitz@aol.com 
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 NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT  

Region 1 Lions Clubs Cordially Invite You to TheChristmas Party for 
the Blind and Visually Impaired 

 

Saturday, December 9th, 2017 

Wilmington University  

Auditorium 

320 North DuPont Highway 

New Castle, DE  19720 

*Note: New Earlier Start time* 

4:00 pm Social time  

5:00 pm Dinner  

Followed by Entertainment 

PLEASE RSVP by November 17, 2017 

with the enclosed card. 

This celebration is free for you and a guest.  You may bring extra 
guests at a cost of $10.00 per person. Please pay at the 

party.  Please make checks payable to “Newark Lions Club.” 

Due to limited transportation availability, the time of the party has 
been changed to accommodate the use of Paratransit.  If you need 
transportation and are a client, please call Paratransit first.  Other 
transportation requests will be taken as available until November 

17, 2017. 
 

For transportation or questions please contact  

Lion Tim Dalby:  302-328-1478 

When calling, please leave your first and last name, complete address, 
and a phone number where you can be reached on your message. 
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NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT  

                                                                                                                 November, 2017 

 

District Governor Charles Taylor and I have set this year’s LCIF goal at $30,000 and 100% 

club participation and the clubs and Lions have stepped up having donated $16,668.00 as of 

the end of October. Also 22 of our 35 clubs have made a donation to LCIF which 62.71% of 

the district clubs. The number that makes me most proud is the large number of Lions who 

given donation to LCIF from their own pockets.                WOW! WOW! WOW! 

 

The recent disasters with the three hurricanes, Harvey, Irma, and Maria and the fierce earth-

quake in Mexico have certainly moved clubs and individual Lions to make a donation to LCIF. 

The worst disaster is the ongoing plight of the people of Puerto Rico. Some of your fellow Li-

ons from our district remember the USA/Canada Forum held in San Juan in 2014 and the 

whirlwind tour of the island sponsored by PID Carlos Justinano. The scenery of Puerto Rico 

was spectacular but the warmth of the Lions of Puerto Rico was even more spectacular. So 

now is not the time to rest on our accomplishments but to reach down and continue to sup-

port LCIF who will be there for the long haul helping the people of Puerto Rico. 

 

Our MD 22 LOVRNET project, funded by LCIF, was recently evaluated by a Sight First team led 

by Dr. Silvio Mariotti, Senior Medical Officer, World Health Organization, Sight First Secretari-

at; Dr. Tracy Williams, Sight First Technical Advisor, USA & Canada (also the eye doctor for the 

Chicago White Sox and the Chicago Bulls); and Ms. Ayla Olvera, Regional Program Specialist, 

Sight First North/South America/Caribbean. The draft of their evaluation has yet been re-

ceived by the LOVRNET Executive/Steering Committee. 

 

PDG A. Kendall “Ken” Chew, III, LCIF Coordinator                                                    
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Important Date for FUN NIGHT 

MARCH 17, 2018 

 

FELTON FIRE HALL 

 

Theme for this Year is:  “What it was was FEET-

BALL” 

To celebrate a fun person and her husband 

Charlie!!  (OK – DG Charlie and his lovely bride 

Lion Kathy!!) 

 

DON’T MISS THE FUN – SAVE THIS DATE – NO 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  

NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT  
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NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT  

2018 international convention 

June 29, 2018 – July 3, 2018 

 
Calling all LIONS of 22D to consider attending the International Conven-

tion being held in Las Vegas. If this convention is anything  

like the 100th just celebrated in Chicago you will be happy with your deci-

sion.  Please register before January as the price to register increases. 

YOU CAN REGISTER NOW!   

 

The information on entertainers for the International Show will be  an-

nounced after the new year.  As information becomes available it 

 will be on a table at each Cabinet meeting and also sent by e-mail 

 to all Clubs. 

 

Any questions please call or e-mail. 

 

22D International Convention Chair 

Lion Delores Springer 

302-684-5452    Home number 

2018internationalconvention@gmail.com 
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+++++NUTS FOR YOU+++++ 

 

THE REHOBOTH BEACH 

LIONS CLUB 

 

WILL AGAIN BE 

SELLING 
 

PECANS & MIXED NUTS 

PRICE IS $11.00  

PER BAG 

 

CONTACT LION JACK   

OR 

LION GUYLA 

302-227-8752 

OR  

ANY REHOBOTH 

BEACH LION  

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

        CLUB FUNDRAISERS 
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LORD BALTIMORE LIONS CLUB 

2017 – 2018 FRUIT SALE SEASON 

FRUIT SALE SCHEDULE 
  LAST DAY TO ORDER      PICK-UP DATE 

Monday, November 6, 2017 Saturday, November 18, 2017 

Monday, December 4, 2017 Saturday, December 16, 2017 

Monday, January 8, 2018 Saturday, January 20, 2018 

Monday, February 5, 2018 Saturday, February 17, 2018 

 

    NAVELS 1/5 - $15.00 2/5 - $23.00 4/5 - $38.00 

   HONEY BELL   1/5 - $20.00 2/5 - $32.00 4/5 - $53.00 (January only)  

   GRAPEFRUIT   1/5 - $15.00 2/5 - $23.00 4/5 - $36.00 

   TANGERINES 1/5 – $16.00 2/5 –$27.00 

 **ORLANDO TANGELOS  2/5 - $20.00 4/5 - $32.00 (December only) 

 **TRIPLE CHARMER  $32.00 (8 each – Apples, Oranges & Grapefruit) (December Only) 

 **CITRUS TRIO  $31.00  (8 each – Navels, Grapefruit & Orlando tangelos (Dec. Only) 
    

   MIXED BOXES –  NAVELS & GRAPEFRUIT 2/5 - $23.00  

   MIXED BOXES –  HONEYBELLS & GRAPEFRUIT 2/5 - $27.00 (January only) 

 

 

To place an order, call 302-245-0416 or 302-537-5175. Or, you can e-mail your order to stein@mchsi.com.   
 

Pick-up between 9 am and 2 pm at Pine Tree Campground on Cedar Neck Rd., Ocean View, or between 9 am 

and 11 am at the Millsboro Town Center, or between 12 and 2 pm at the K-Mart parking lot, SW corner.  

 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT 
 

mailto:stein@mchsi.com
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